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lenders, and money market funds, along with related staff, would need to be available well into 

the evening.2  

 

Assuming we could overcome the significant infrastructure hurdles - modernizing the clearing and 

settlement systems, implementing real-time currency movements, and facilitating near 24-hour 

processing – firms still do not know their positions until the end of the trading day (including any 

applicable extended hours trading sessions) which would leave as little as four hours to process 

that day’s trades, assess positions and determine associated financing and borrow 

needs. Attempting to condense the required trade processing, and associated financing and 

borrowing into such a short window, even with the entire clearing and banking ecosystem active, 

would not provide sufficient time to ensure proper settlement and would increase the risk of 

failures to receive and failures to deliver. These failures would cause further stress on 

the settlement function when they must be addressed on T+1.  

 

In conclusion, FIA PTG is supportive of the proposed move from T+2 to T+1 settlement as it will 

reduce overall risk, but we believe that shortening the settlement cycle further to T+0 would 

unnecessarily increase systemic risk.  

 

If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Joanna Mallers 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

FIA Principal Traders Group 

 

 
 

Joanna Mallers 

Secretary 

 

cc:  Gary Gensler, Chair 

 Hester M. Peirce, Commissioner 

 Allison H. Lee, Commissioner 

 Caroline A. Crenshaw, Commissioner  

 
2 See Fedwire Funds Services 

  




